SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE - CONSULTATION
European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council directive repealing Council Directive 2003/48/EC

1.
Rapporteur: Molly SCOTT CATO (Greens/EFA/UK)

2.
EP reference number: A8-0299/2015 / P8_TA-PROV(2015)0362

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 27 October 2015

4.
Subject: Taxation of savings income in the form of interest payments: repealing the Savings Directive

5.
Interinstitutional reference number: 2015/0065(CNS)

6.
Legal basis: Article 115 TFEU

7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

8.
Commission's position: The Commission can accept certain amendments.

The Parliament has proposed three amendments to the text of the Commission's Proposal:

1) Cost-benefit analysis: Additional language to recital 5 on the absence of a specific cost‑benefit analysis on possibly retaining a dual reporting system, but assuming as reasonable that the minor benefits of retaining such dual reporting would be outweighed by the costs.

2) Revision of the Savings Agreements with the Dependent and Associated Territories: Addition of a new recital 11 requiring the Commission to take an active role on the facilitation and promotion of the revision of these Agreements.

3) The submission by the Commission of a Report assessing the transition between the Savings Directive and Directive 2014/107/EU, to be submitted by 1 July 2016, and encompassing not only the transition between the two Directives but also the revision of the Agreements with the five European non-EU countries (Switzerland, Liechtenstein, San Marino, Monaco and Andorra) and the agreements between each of the Member States and the 12 associated or dependent territories. A follow-up report would be due by 1 October 2017.

The position of the Commission as regards these proposals is as follows:

1) The Commission can accept amendment 1 since it takes into account the Commission's position.

2) The Commission cannot accept amendment 2 since the Council has not given a mandate to the Commission for intervening in the revision of the bilateral agreements between the Member States and those territories. Given the bilateral nature of the Agreements and in the lack of a mandate the Commission cannot accept such proposal and commit to take an active role as regards those agreements.

3) The Commission cannot accept amendment 3 in its current form, as the dates foreseen for Commission reports are not compatible with the timelines set forth in the Directive. It should be noted that the first exchanges of information under Directive 2014/107/EU will only take place by September 2017.

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission will not table a modified proposal.

10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: The proposal was adopted on 10 November 2015.

